
Project Update: May 2014 
 
A poster on protection of the Spotted Eagle in Ukraine was released in the beginning od spring 
2014 (Picture 1). The posters are distributed among all organizations that were visited by the 
team. We also conducted training programs on monitoring and protection of Spotted Eagle at 
3 universities, 11 forestries, and 9 schools in the north-western regions of Ukraine - where 
Spotted Eagle is present. In order to help us to distribute information about the project 
among the local people, volunteers were chosen from the universities’ biology departments 
(Picture 4). Lectures about the project and the protection of the Spotted Eagle are conducted 
regularly in the regional museum of local culture. Scientific articles on biology, rarity and 
value of the Spotted Eagle were published in two regional newspapers (Picture 2,3). 
Employees of regional nature reserve took part in the radio program where the activities of 
the project. A seminar on Spotted Eagle took place in the beginning of spring where the results 
of the project were discussed (Picture 5). 
 

 
 
Picture 1. Poster on Spotted Eagle 



 
 

Picture 2. Scientific article on Spotted Eagle 
 

 
 
Picture 3. Scientific article on Spotted Eagle 



 
 
Picture 4.Volunteers 
 

 
 

Picture 5. Seminar on Spotted Eagle 


